










READINGS FOR THE WEEK 
Monday: 2 Sm 7:4-5a, 12-14a, 16; Ps 89:2-5, 27, 29;  
 Rom 4:13, 16-18, 22; Mt 1:16, 18-21, 24a or  
 Lk 2:41-51a 
Tuesday: Ez 47:1-9, 12; Ps 46:2-3, 5-6, 8-9; Jn 5:1-16 
Wednesday: Is 49:8-15; Ps 145:8-9, 13cd-14, 17-18;  
 Jn 5:17-30 
Thursday: Ex 32:7-14; Ps 106:19-23; Jn 5:31-47 
Friday: Wis 2:1a, 12-22; Ps 34:17-21, 23;  
 Jn 7:1-2, 10, 25-30 
Saturday: Is 7:10-14, 8:10; Ps 40:7-11; Heb 10:4-10;  
 Lk 1:26-38 
Sunday: Ez 37:12-14; Ps 130:1-8; Rom 8:8-11;  
 Jn 11:1-45 [3-7, 17, 20-27, 33b-45] 

This Week in Our Parish 

20 Tim Butler 
21 Patricia Rochford 
22 Paul W. Mueller 
23 Brittany Henton 
 Timothy Kennedy 
 Mark Pitchford 
24 Jamie LaFauce 
25 Bonnie Flynn 
 Mary Lynn Harvey 
 Brenda Rauscher 
26 Patricia Hayes 
 Ann Smithers 
 Annamarie Franklin 

 
THANK YOU  
for your generosity to our parish. 
 
May God Bless You Always! 
 
 

 
Give to St. Joseph from your IRA- Qualified Charitable Distribu-
tions (QCDs), also known as IRA Charitable Rollovers, are the sav-
viest way for those age 70½ or older to use their IRAs to maximize 
their charitable impact. And, if you are subject to a Required Mini-
mum Distribution (RMD), an IRA gift can help you meet your RMD 
without increasing your taxable income. Visit bit.ly/ParishQCD to 
learn more about this giving option and to initiate a QCD gift to St. 
Joseph.  For specific questions about how IRA giving may impact 
your personal situation, consult a financial or tax advisor.  

Have you documented your final wishes? Creating your estate plan 
is an act of care that can help you protect your loved ones, communi-
cate healthcare and financial decisions about the future, and establish 
a legacy that honors your Catholic faith. Our new estate planning tool 
at www.freewill.com/dioceseofspringfield can help you write your 
legal will for free and makes it easy to make a sustaining gift to your 
parish home, ensuring the ministry of St. Joseph continues for genera-
tions to come. For specific questions about how estate planning may 
impact your personal situation, consult a tax advisor or lawyer.  

or click on the Give Central link on our website: stjoseph.dio.org 

Visit the Cathedral in Springfield 
or Ss. Peter and Paul Church in 
Alton, receive an indulgence! – The 

diocesan-wide Year of the Eucharist going on now 
has a heavenly treasure of our Catholic faith attached 
to it. Bishop Thomas John Paprocki received permis-
sion from the Holy See, granting a plenary indul-
gence to those who make a pilgrimage to the Cathe-
dral of the Immaculate Conception in Springfield or 
Ss. Peter and Paul Church in Alton (the “Old Cathe-
dral”) now through December 8. One must also par-
take in the other usual conditions to receive this in-
dulgence by going to Confession, receiving the Eu-
charist, and saying prayers for the intention of the 
Pope. These acts “may be carried out several days 
preceding or following the performance of the pre-
scribed works. But it is more fitting that communion 
and the prayer for the pope’s intentions take place on 
the day the work is performed” (Handbook of Indul-
gences, Norms for Indulgences, 23.3). An indul-
gence is a gift and grace that remits the temporal 
punishment due to a sin. 

None 

Week 37 of fiscal yr 3/12/2023  Fiscal YTD 
Goal $ 8,021.00  $ 296,777.00 
Sunday Collection $ 3,482.00  $ 182,923.97 
5th Week $ 210.00  $ 10,753.50 
Automated Giving    $ 30,540.00 
Overage (shortage)  $ (4,329.00)   $  (72,559.53) 

St. Patrick's Day, March 17, this year falls on a Friday during 
Lent. Adhering to the obligation of abstaining from meat on 
this day as on the other Fridays of Lent is a commendable way 
to honor the heroic virtue and sacrifice of St. Patrick's life as a 
disciple of Our Lord. For a just cause in individual cases, a 
pastor can grant a dispensation from the obligation of observ-
ing a day of penance or can grant a commutation of the obliga-
tion into other pious good works (per canon 1245 of the Code 
of Canon Law). The faithful who are desirous of such a dispen-
sation or commutation of the obligation to abstain from meat 
on Friday, March 17, should speak with their pastor.  



OTHER PARISHES  
AND EVENTS ELSEWHERE 

Worldwide Marriage Encounter presents weekend experi-
ences for married couples to rekindle romance, enhance mean-
ingful communication, and deepen and renew commitment. 
The next three IN-PERSON weekend experiences are listed 
below. Sign-up now!  For more information or to apply, go to 
wwme.org, or call Terry & Eric Engholm at 314-649-7317. 
3/31/2023 - 4/2/2023 - Fairfield Inn (Westport Plaza),  
St. Louis, MO 
5/5/2023 - 5/7/2023 - Drury Plaza Hotel,  
Cape Girardeau, MO 
8/4/2023 - 8/6/2023 - Courtyard Marriott, St. Peters, MO 

llinois March for Life in Springfield - The Diocese of Spring-
field in Illinois invites you to join us for the Illinois March for 
Life, Tuesday, March 21.  The day will start with Mass, 10:00 
am, Sangamon Auditorium, on the UIS Campus, 1 University 
Plaza, Springfield.  At noon, the Illinois March for Life will 
hold a rally in front of the State Capitol, 2nd Street, at the Lin-
coln Statue.  A march around the State Capitol complex will 
begin after the rally.   The Mass, rally and march are intended 
for 7th-12th graders, college students, and adults. Please regis-
ter to attend the Mass and March at dio.org. 

You are invited to a historical diocesan-
wide celebration at the BOS Center in 
Springfield – To celebrate the Year of the 
Eucharist going on in our diocese right now 
and the 100th anniversary of the transfer of 

the See city of our diocese from Alton to Springfield, a Eucha-
ristic Congress is taking place Saturday, October 28 at the BOS 
Center in Springfield. This major event will include talks from 
nationally recognized Catholic speakers, adoration, confession, 
and Mass where the arena will be packed with thousands of 
Catholics from across the diocese. You are invited! Doors open 
at 10:30 a.m. with the first speaker starting at 1 p.m., and Mass 
begins at 4 p.m. Stay tuned for how to get free tickets and mark 
your calendar! There will be no Masses at parishes on Saturday, 
Oct. 28. We want you in Springfield!  

 “Our Journey of Faith” Lenten Retreat SDCCW   The 
Springfield Diocesan Council of Catholic Women invites all 
women to attend the annual Lenten Retreat at Villa Maria in 
Springfield beginning at 9:00 am on Tuesday March 28th and 
ending at noon on Wed. March 29th. Kim Paden, retreat master, 
will take us on “our journey of faith”. She is the Chair of the 
Spirituality Commission for the National Council of Catholic 
Women and writes periodically for The Catholic Post, the news-
paper for the Catholic Diocese of Peoria. What a wonderful 
time for  spiritual presentations, prayer, Holy Mass, Confession, 
fellowship and much more. Bring your sister, your mom, your 
friend.  All are welcome!  Registration forms with cost and fur-
ther information are available in the parish office.   

Art wanted for Year of the Eucharist art 
display - Jessica Howell, the Campus Minister 
at Quincy University, is assembling a "Year of 

the Eucharist" art display in the Gray Gallery of QU's Brenner 
Library. If you have created a piece of art (painting, drawing, 
photograph, graphic design, or sculpture) that depicts the Eu-
charist, the Mass, the person of Jesus, the Sacred Heart of Jesus, 
the person of Mary, or the Immaculate Heart of Mary, and you 
would like to have your art featured in the display, please con-
tact Jessica at howelje@quincy.edu or at 217-228-4532 ext. 
3617 by June 30, 2023. 

St. Louise de Marillac is a group of Catholic women who meet 
once a month at the Christ the King parish center on the third 
Monday starting in March. Our dues are $15 a year and our 
dinners are $15 each month. All monies raised go to Catholic 
Charities for Holy Family Food Pantry and Crisis Advocacy 
Center. We welcome all Catholic women to come to one of our 
dinners to see what we're about. We have a different speaker or 
entertainer at each dinner. It's a nice time to gather together. We 
do not meet in January, February and July. If interested, please 
contact Linda Patterson at 217-971-1642 for more information.   

The Pregnancy Care Center of Springfield, Inc. will hold its 
39th Annual Spring Luncheon on Monday, April 3rd at the 
Northfield Inn and Suites. Entertainment will be provided by 
the Rochester High School Madrigals.  This year’s raffle item is 
$250 in restaurant gift cards. Raffle tickets are $10 and will be 
sold at the event only. There will also be a bake sale and a silent 
auction. Doors will open at 10:30 a.m. and lunch will be served 
at noon.  Reservations are required by March 27th. Seats are $30 
each or $240 for a table of eight. Reservations can be made by 
calling the office at (217) 525-5630.   

Fearless and Free – Experiencing Healing and Wholeness in 
Christ This six-week women’s Bible study provides a firm 
foundation to stand on no matter what life throws our way. 
Based on the book of Ephesians, this study is ideal for women 
who long for wholeness of heart and are in need of freedom 
from past wounds. Call 217/522-3342 or email vcomp-
ton@cathedral.dio.org to order a book and reserve your spot.  
Thursday evenings, March 30-May 11 (no meeting on Holy 
Thursday) @ 6:00pm, Cathedral School Library, $20 for 
the book. 

Project Rachel: Trust in the mercy of God’s love. Do you 
know someone who is carrying the grief and sorrow of past 
abortions? Share with them the Good News of God’s merciful 
love. Call Project Rachel for a confidential referral to those who 
can help: 1-877-RACHEL-5. Pray that many will seek and re-
ceive the gift of God’s infinite mercy.  

Fr. Mike Schmitz on what many get wrong about God, 
prayer – Fr. Mike Schmitz, the host of the popular podcasts 
The Bible in a Year and The Catechism in a Year, joins Dive 
Deep to discuss what many Catholics don’t realize about their 
faith, how faithful Catholics can get our lukewarm brothers and 
sisters back to the faith, what we should do if God “doesn’t 
answer our prayers,” and so much more. Go to dio.org/
podcast or search Dive Deep on all the major podcast platforms 
to listen and subscribe.  

Funny children and faith stories - Catholic Times is asking 
parents across the diocese to see if they have ever had a cute/
funny interaction with their child about the faith. Kind of like, 
“Kids say the funniest things!” Or, if there is a picture or draw-
ing the child did that included our faith that made you laugh. 
We are compiling a list for a future Catholic Times article. 
Send it to Andrew Hansen: ahansen@dio.org.  
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